DA NANG HOSPITAL

124 Hai Phong St, Thach Thang Ward, Hai Chau District, Da
Nang City, Viet Nam

December 08, 2023

To: Professor. UEMOTO Shinji,
President

Shiga University of Medical Science

Dear Professor. UEMOTO Shinji,

On behalf of Da Nang hospital, I would like to send all colleagues of Shiga University
of Medical Science the best greetings and prosperity wishes.

With respect, I have heard of your university’s 50™ anniversary next year. This would
be a remarkable occasion to show the world of your significant contribution to the
medical profession through your outstanding developmental history. Over the years,
your institution has strived to cultivate excellent medical professionals, conduct
outstanding medical research, and practice high-quality holistic medicine as a
university supported by the local community. We are proud to be one of your many
international partners with joint activities including experts exchange, medical
-education as well as joint researches of mutual interests. Personally, Dr Tra Tan Hoanh
and I visited your university in 2019 upon the invitation of Dr Kohei Shiota to discuss
about Stem Cell transplant in partnership with Dr Suzuki from Kitano Hospital. It was
a wonderful time to have your hospitality and discuss cooperation opportunities
between our organizations.

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate you on your successes and hope
that you will further develop the medical industry through training important medical
professionals for the health sector, contributing to the overall medical knowledge
development of the world. I also hope that our partnership will be long lasting and
develop to a new level of mutual cooperation in the near future. This relationship is not
only beneficial for the individual organization but also for our partnership between
Viet Nam and Japan in general.

urs Sincerely./ y

e Duc Nhan, M.D., Ph.D.

Director of Danang hospital



